Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 15th May 2017
Present
Robin Burr, Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Dick Riches, Andrew Jackson, Keith Maund, Paul Lomas-Clarke
Apologies 
Karen Loizou, Bridget Jackson

Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 13th March 2017 were approved.
Matter Arising
Nigel and Penny will update the key list and circulate.

Hosting private rowing: boats have still not appeared. Andrew will follow up, as we need the keys back if it isn’t happening.
Andrew will also chase the free Topper.

Trailer quote: the man coming to quote has been sick.

Beavers’ assistant: the interviews didn’t happen and the search continues.


Penny has set up a log for online training.


Date for RN inspection: 18 April 2018.


Date for AGM: 10th July 7.30 pm

Parent
Four Beavers parents have been DBS’d.  In future, all new Beavers 

Volunteering
parents will be checked immediately.


CARA thanked Leander for their assistance at the Litter Pick.

.

Financial 
We have £4776.57 in the deposit account.

The current account has a balance of £10547.59 of which approximately £600 is camp fees.


£1991 is about to be drawn on the current account for kayaks and equipment.  NB five kayaks were purchased, not three.


One trolley for tables has been purchased.  The meeting agreed the purchase of one more, plus 32 non-padded chairs and trolley.
Fundraising
We have one more term-time booking, and HQ is being offered as a base for the Kingston Regatta.

Half our catering equipment (which we don’t need) is being offered to another scout group.
Building report
Sound absorption panels have been bought, installed and are doing their job.  They are much appreciated – a huge thanks to Neil.
Steel beams: Nigel and Dick met with Karen Bleasdale, an Inspecting Officer from the London Fire Brigade, who thought that, due to the materials used in the structure of the building and what was stored there, we were safe without plastering or the use of intumescent paint. She suggested a plan of the building on display at either end would be helpful to firemen in the event of a fire.


Bernie the electrician: The meeting agreed that he has given a lot of time for free and we will ask him to quote a price for the rest of the work.

The Flood Risk Assessment is due in a week or so and will be forwarded to RBK.

Safety
Nothing to report.
Any Other
The Executive agreed the draft Trustees Report.
Business
Nigel will provide Penny with wording to put in the next CARA newsletter appealing for assistants.
Future Dates

Next Exec Meeting:

3 July (Keith gives his apologies)

AGM:



10 July
